
Mayor’s Report – Thursday November 17, 2021 

It has been 4 weeks since our last regular Council meeting and by the looks of today’s agenda it has been 
a very busy time for all concerned! 

At the County Council meeting of October 27th, we heard a presentation from County Forester Lacey 
Rose concerning forest health in the county. The invasive LDD (Lymandria dispar dispar) moth (“gypsy 
moth”) has defoliated approximately 560,000 hectares in Ontario. Many trees can survive and natural 
controls have helped – especially the July rains this summer. The province is not spraying Crown land. 
Black Ash, common in the COR is now a protected endangered species. Invasive Beech Bark disease has 
been an understated problem since 2013 that is widespread now. For those who like to enjoy our local 
forests be aware that Black-legged ticks are here now. In summary, Ms. Rose admitted that she did not 
have much positive news. The forestry division is working at public education and workforce to manage 
for a healthy forest. More invasive species being identified in COR are being brought from urban areas. 

The 2022 Ontario Winter Games are to proceed despite some concerns by the organizing committee of 
transportation, venues and access to medical support teams. The County council passed a motion in 
support of the games allowing for the signing of agreements and contracts. Renfrew Reeve Peter Emon, 
the chair of the games stated that they have very dedicated volunteers who are committed to moving 
forward.  

At the same meeting, it was decided that the COR vaccine policy would apply to Councillors as well as 
employees. Reeve Glenn Doncaster asked that the original policy, for employees only, be amended to 
include council to receive his support. The majority of council was in agreement. The COR policy allows 
for weekly testing as an accommodation.  

At the November 9th Health Committee meeting we learned that the COR was one of 34 municipalities 
chosen to develop strategies for patients on Long Term Care waitlists using the skills of established 
Community Paramedic programs. The program provides funding for additional care of seniors in the 
comfort of their homes before admission to a LTC home. The Ministry of LTC has also announced the 
hiring of 193 new inspectors to improve resident quality of care throughout the province. The 
committee was also apprised of the continuing challenges of staffing shortages at both Renfrew County 
LTC homes.  

I am pleased to announce that Laurentian Valley Township Reeve Debbie Robinson has been acclaimed 
as Warden of the County of Renfrew for a third term. Warden Robinson will officially accept the Chain of 
Office following a brief ceremony at the Inaugural Session of County Council to be held on December 
14th, 2021. With one year left in our term Warden Robinson shared the following: “It is our responsibility 
and intent, to ensure any plans the provincial government has to transform Health Care, Long Term 
Care, Ontario Works, Child Care or Housing, must occur with the unique needs of rural residents always 
considered.” 

I attended a very interesting Zoom workshop yesterday November 16th to learn about the Cannabis 
Operations Study Recommendations for the County. This is Phase 3 of a study to inform a land use 
planning framework to regulate cannabis operations and provide direction to local municipalities. I will 
forward the final document when it is presented. 

Mayor Debbi Grills 
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